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Just live life - add up your life and take it easy!

On Friday, November 29, Mr. Yohei Ohashi, a member of the Kisosaki Town Board of Education, gave a
lecture. Mr. Ohashi said, "When I was working as a doctor, I could eat anything I wanted and did many things that I
took for granted, but after I was diagnosed with cancer, it is sometimes difficult to eat even a boiled egg,” and spoke
about the inconvenience and difficulties of being ill based on his own experiences. However, I was also impressed by
his positive way of thinking about the environment, not as a negative but as a positive, and his positive way of
thinking that he was able to live another day by “adding up life” and that “when things are hard, you can depend on
someone else, but you should do what you can do by yourself. He also said that he was in a lot of pain from his back,
but that meeting and talking with people like this cheered him up, and he delivered a passionate message until the
very end. The audience had a variety of impressions of Mr. Ohashi's message, such as “I thought that what he talked
about was not something completely unrelated to me, but something close to my own life,” “I thought that listening
to him made things easier,” "I thought that it is important to add things up one by one like adding them up,” I
thought that the way you look at things changes completely depending on your way of thinking, It seemed that they
also empathized with Mr. Ohashi's way of speaking. The students wrote messages to Mr. Ohashi, and we delivered all
of them. Mr. Ohashi said, “The support I receive from the students of Kisosaki Junior High School gives me strength
to live. Thank you so much. I may see you again somewhere in the town. We may meet again somewhere in the
town. I hope it will be a one-time, two-time encounter.
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Kisosaki Town Human Rights Lecture

On December 8, the award ceremony for the “"Human Rights Poster” and “"Human Rights Essay,” which were
the subjects of the summer vacation project, was held at the town hall. Mr Matsunaga,a 2A student made a speech.
“I also wants to look back and see if what I said was hurtful to others, and I want to express my opinions by looking
carefully at what is inside so that I do not judge people only by their appearances”.

Mahdi, a 1A student, then discussed what he had been thinking about since elementary school at the
school forum and presented his thoughts. I felt lighter than before I spoke because I told them what I was feeling
and they told me what they were thinking. I have had negative thoughts about myself in the past, but now I feel
more determined to look forward and do my best in the future. Chanhen's performance and lecture followed.

After that, Chanhen's performance, lecture, and rap session continued. As I listened to Mr. Chanhen talk
about why he decided to become a performer, I was impressed by the way of thinking of Mr. Chanhen, who
overcame the barrier of his nationality to live strongly as he said, "I would rather be a person who never gives up
than a person who never fails. As I listened to the rap song “Rootless” played at the end, I felt the weight of its
lyrics.

The human rights posters are displayed on the first floor of the town hall.
Winners are:  3A/ Tsukamoto Yurika / Sako Ran / Seki Hinano

AiA. [PTAY 7L —FK—n ke ZRLE-DDTT.

PTA Soft Volleyball Tournament
On November 23, a PTA soft volleyball tournament was held. Some of the participants had not played with a
ball for a long time, and others had not exercised for a long time, but once play began, they showed no signs of
having been idle, and the event was a lot of fun. It is not often that parents, students, and teachers have the
opportunity to work together, so I think we all had a great time. I would like to thank the 2nd year grade committee
members and the executive committee members for their hard work in preparing for this event. Thank you very
much.
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